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April 27, 2023 
 
Pueblo Planning Director 
Pueblo County Dept. of Planning & Development 
229 W. 12th St. 
Pueblo, CO 81003 
 
RE: Stone City Mine, Permit No. M-1990-143, Notice of Temporary Cessation TC-2 Second 

Period, Notice of Completeness 
 
Dear Pueblo Planning Director, 
 
On April 20, 2023 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) deemed the 
Application for a Second Period of Temporary Cessation for the Stone City Mine, No. M-1990-
143 dated March 31, 2023 complete for filing.  The Division will conduct an inspection of the 
site within sixty days of the filing date.  If you have any comments or concerns, please submit 
them to the Division within 30 days of this notice. 
 
After the inspection, the Division will schedule the Notice of a Second Period of Temporary 
Cessation for the Mined Land Reclamation Board’s consideration.  Notice of that hearing will be 
sent under separate correspondence.    
 
If you have any questions, please contact me via email at amber.michels@state.co.us or phone at 
720-836-0967. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Amber Michels 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
CC: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
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